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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd December 2013
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Elaine Harries

Simon Cain


Chris Green

1 Chairman’s Comments
As this year comes to an end, I hope that you have all achieved all of your running goals, and that the coming year allows you to continue to improve and attain. However, remember the importance of rest as part of your training programme, and take some time out to enjoy the festivities.
For those running a spring marathon, our coaches are always happy to offer help and advice, and all you need to do is ask.  If you intend to run a marathon next year but haven’t yet entered one, the club has received complimentary places to the Milton Keynes and Bournemouth marathons, and these will be raffled off at the Christmas social on 12th December 2013, where Thom Darby will be selling tickets to support our club charity. The lucky winners will be able to stand alongside Phil Abbitt, Matt Crossland and Liz Davies who will be running the London marathon with club places.
I would like to finish by wishing all Striders a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year, and I look forward to seeing you all again next year.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Bill Barrett and Andy Ward
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the November meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
MS got quotes for coaches to the National Cross Country:
· Marshalls: £485 (29 seater), £560 (49 seater)

· 3 Star Coaches: £500 (33 seater), £550 (50 seater)

The committee will put out a form to see if it is worthwhile booking a coach.

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received from:

· Northampton Road Runners regarding Mick Clarke sadly passing away
We would like to welcome 3 new members to the club.

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG supplied the following updates:

Cash in hand £467.23
Cash at bank £9178.87
Deposit Account £104.01

Charity Account £106.41

7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in Nov 2013
Sunday  10th         Matt Crossland ran the Grand Union half marathon.
Saturday 16th        Miriam Tedder and Peter Breslin ran the Dirt half marathon.
Jeff Dowsett and Richard Hardy ran the Human Race 15k where Jeff finished 1st vet 60 and Richard 3rd vet 55.
Amanda Rankin ran the Shakespeare half marathon with a P.B. of 4 minutes.
Sunday 17th          Stuart Read, Liz Davies and Finbar Willis ran the St Neots half marathon with Finbar running his 8th P.B. of the year and Liz knocking 2 ½ minutes off her P.B.. 
Lee Murphy ran the Richmond 10k and Carla Greer ran the Las Vegas half marathon.
Saturday  23rd      Kieran Fitzpatrick ran a P.B. In the Willen 5miles
Lee Murphy and Chris Lamont ran the Wolverton 5mile where Lee ran a season's best time and Chris set another vet 60 club record.
Sunday 24th          Finbar Willis and Tom Willis ran the Movember 10k with Tom running a P.B..
Sunday 10th          Saw our second cross country race of the season, and an improvement in our finishing position on a new course in Wootton. Again a big thank you to Karen Ashby, Tony Ashby, Lynn Doyle, Elaine Harries and Chris McLaren for all their help and to all our supporters on the day. Stopsley Striders finished in eighth place, better than our first event. 
Sunday  24th         Saw a very competitive third cross country event in Wing. Once again a true gritty cross country course where we thought Striders ran extremely well even though our overall position was down on our 2nd race. We had a pretty good turnout of thirty-two runners but with a club of our size we would like to see even more runners. Remember you don’t have to be in the scoring team but each Strider that gets in front of an opposing team helps push up our overall position. Perhaps if you are not too busy with Christmas preparations you might like to give the next one a go!. It was pleasing from our point to see a lot of first time cross country runners taking part. It can only benefit the club in the long run. Again thanks to Bill, Karen, Tony, Lynn and a special thank you to Mark Sains who when he finished his race stood and took all the names of the runners as they finished. Many thanks from the two of us, Mark. 
Can we just say to people, yes the standard at the front end is very high, but don't forget we were there before and we can come back again. It may take a while but don't give up. We have won the league many times in the past and we can do it again. We have two league races left, let's all make a big effort for these two races and see if we can improve a few more places. It would be nice if we could talk about Striders in the top six after East Haddon. Let's all give it a go.
8 Strider of the Month

The committee decided not to award a Strider of the Month for November
9 Three Counties Cross Country
There was nothing additional to report
10 Presentation Evening

The next committee meeting (6th Jan) will be for the allocation of the awards evening.
(EH/SH) to give TG payment details for the room.

(SH) to contact the active coaches about any awards decisions (and whether they would like to be present at the committee meeting)
13 A.O.B

(DD) to remove the inactive coaches from the website
(MS) to sort out the Ken Abbott spreadsheet and pass on the info to DD.

CG asked about the uses of the sign-in sheet

· There are used for safety

· To give an idea of how much money is raised each evening

· Currently average ~40 member per night
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